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Cougars Beat
Cougars Sweep UNLV with 9-2 Victory

A  sunny  and  hot  afternoon  with
clouds dotting the sky greeted the
UNLV Rebels and the Houston Cougars
Sunday  afternoon  at  Schroeder
Park  .  .  .  The  Cougars  arrived
winners of two straight, including
a 2-0 shut-out of UNLV on Saturday
night.

Left-hander  Clay  Aguilar  started
Sunday’s game and surrendered a run
in the opening frame, Cougars would
get  it  back  quickly  when  Jared
Triolo hit his sixth homerun of the
season to leadoff the bottom of the
first  .  .  .  For  Aguilar,  the
looping single by Bryson Stott to
leadoff  the  game  was  the  last
batter  to  reach  base  until  the
fifth  inning,  Aguilar  retired
thirteen  straight  Rebels  in  that
span . . . For Triolo, the leadoff
homerun was the first of five hits
in the game in a 5-for-5 afternoon
that included five RBI.

The Cougars started their half of
the  sixth  with  three  straight
doubles followed by a single, they
would score two runs in the inning
to extend their one-run lead to 5-
2.

Clay Aguilar exited the game in the
sixth with two outs and runners on
second and third . . . Sean Bretz
entered  the  game  and  walked  the
bases loaded, but clutch pitching
left  the  bases  loaded  for  the
Rebels in the sixth and Bretz would
work  out  of  another  bases-loaded

situation in the seventh inning . .
.  Bretz  went  a  total  of  1  1/3
innings  scoreless  to  bridge  the
game from Aguilar to Villarreal.

The Cougars offense scored two runs
in four different innings on Sunday
. . . The offense also pounded out
seventeen hits and even though they
scored nine runs, they had plenty
of opportunities to score more runs
leaving  eleven  runners  on
base . . . Every Houston starter
got  at  least  one  base  hit,  with
Derrick Cherry and Kobe Hyland both
getting  two  hits,  and  Grayson
Padgett got two hits going 2-for-2
off the bench.

Righty Fred Villarreal handled the
final  two  innings  of  action  on
Sunday,  entering  the  game  in  the
top of the eighth . . . Villarreal
retired all six batters he faced,
getting  four  groundballs  to  help
his cause, and he did it all on
only eighteen pitches . . . Aguilar
collected his sixth win on the year
in his tenth start, he allowed only
two runs in his 5 2/3 innings and
struck out four.

The  Cougars  are  off  now  until
Wednesday  when  they  face  Florida
Atlantic  University  at  Schroeder
Park . . . Houston takes a three-
game  winning  streak  into  the
midweek matchup . . . First pitch
is at 6:30pm on Wednesday. –
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